
           Hyrum City 
                             O c t o b e r   2 0 1 6 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – As summer comes to an 

end I would like to recognize and thank our 

parks and recreation staff for the wonderful job 

they have done in helping improve and 

maintain our parks.  Hyrum owns and maintains 

13 parks: A.J.’s Park, Blacksmith Park, Camp 

Hollow, Canyon Campground, Canyon Lodge, 

Canyon Park, CCC Camp, City Square, East 

Park, Left Hand Fork Property, Pride Park, Salt 

Hollow Park and the Soccer Complex.  The 

Uniform National Land Standard suggests 10 

acres of recreational property per 1,000 people.  

Hyrum is well past that standard, with 29 acres 

per 1,000 people and a total of more than 173 acres of recreational 

property available to the public. 

There are several dates citizens might want to be aware of: the 

pressurized irrigation shut off date is scheduled for October 1st, also  

burn permits will be issued September 15th – October 30th as weather 

allows.  You may apply for a burn permit through a link on the city’s 

website www.hyrumcity.com. 

The Cache Valley Unplugged program was very successful this 

summer.  Businesses interested in sponsoring an activity for next 

summer can contact me at smiller@hyrumcity.com. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

City Council Meeting Summary – A public hearing was held to 

receive public comment on amending Chapter 13.18, the Storm 

Water Ordinance of Title 13 of the Hyrum City Municipal Code to 

further comply with the State of Utah and the United States 

Environmental Protection Agency.  As a result Ordinance 16-05 was 

approved. 

 

A public hearing was held to receive public comment regarding a 

petition filed by Craig Thornley and Scott Kendrick proposing the 

annexation of 1.56 acres of real property, located between 

approximately 825 East and 850 East between Highway 101 and 110 

North. 

Concept Plan was approved for Auburn Hills Subdivision located at 

approximately 600 South 800 East which consists of 121 residential 

single family houses on 44.23 acres. 
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Upcoming Events: 
 

October 1  

Fire Department 

Open House 

9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

 

October 6 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

October 10 

Columbus Day 

City Offices Closed 

 

October 13 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

October 20 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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Site Plan approval was given to Homestead Cabinets for a storage building at 200 North 100 

East. 

 

Ordinance 16-06 was approved, imposing a temporary moratorium on development of 

storage units while the Planning Commission reviews and determines if changes to the 

Municipal Code should be considered by the City Council.  The Planning Commission will hold 

a public hearing when they consider their final recommendations. 

 

Hyrum City Council reviewed the Moderate Income Housing Plan before it was returned to the 

State of Utah. 

 

A real estate company was selected to be the agent for the sale of the city property at 100 

East Main.  It will be sold as residential or commercial building lots. 

 

Resolution 16-28 was approved declaring Hyrum City real property as surplus and ordering the 

sale of disposal therof. 
 

*The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is 

printed.  Therefore the October council meeting hasn’t taken place at the 

time this summary is composed.* 

 

Hyrum City Fire Department Open House – Come meet your 

neighborhood firefighters,   get a closer look at our new firefighting 

apparatuses and tour the fire station.  Saturday, October 1st from 9:00 a.m. 

– 12:00 p.m.  30 North 100 West – Hyrum. 

 

Blacksmith Fork Canyon Trail – The Blacksmith Fork Canyon Trail is now open.  The 

Conservation Corp. sent trail builders and equipment out to the site in September, and along 

with volunteers, the trail was further groomed and now has officially opened.  We have also 

received a $15,693 grant from the Federal Highway Administration & Utah State Parks to further 

develop the trail.  The trail begins by the first bridge at the mouth of Blacksmith Fork Canyon 

and ends 1.7 miles up the canyon at the second bridge.  This trail follows the river as it comes 

out of the canyon.  Parts of the trail are in the trees and other parts rise above the river and 

follow a course on the side of the mountain.  This trail will eventually continue further up the 

canyon as easements allow.  Parking is available in the Division of Wildlife Property on the north 

side of the road.  This is a non-motorized trail.  This trailhead also connects to the Bonneville 

Shore Trail that follows along the game fence and extends to Providence Canyon.  This new 

trial and trailhead connections will provide added recreational opportunities. 

 

We thank the Conservation Corp., volunteers, Dayton Crities (Cache County Trails Planner), 

State & Federal Agencies (provided grants & easements), Green Canyon LLC (easement), 

and Hyrum City Employees for their work in helping to bring this project together. 

 

Library News – We are open Monday – Friday from 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and Saturday from 

10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 

The library is close to finishing our second brick wall, we have 80 bricks to go.  Order your brick 

today and be a part of the library forever.  Bricks are $100 and you can add the inscription of 

your choice. 



Ridley’s Hometown Advantage program is a great fundraiser for the library.  Simply sign up to 

donate the points you earn each time you shop at Ridley’s.  Each quarter the library receives 

a much welcomed donation from Ridley’s Family Markets.  You can choose to donate any or 

all of your points available. Here is how to donate: 

1. Call Ridley’s Advantage Program at 208-324-4633 ext. 10118. 

2. Log into your Advantage Card at www.shopridleys.com 

3. Stop at the Customer Service desk at Ridley’s and request a donation form. 

4. Fill out a donation form at the Hyrum Library. 

 
Toddler story time is every Monday at 10:30 a.m.  

Preschool story time (ages 3-5) is every Wednesday at 11:30 a.m. (No sign up is required) 

Every Friday is Teen Friday! Beginning at 2:00 p.m. we will have an activity for you.  Like us on 

Facebook to learn more about each week’s programs. 

Movie Monday, October 3rd, 4:00 p.m. Free popcorn. 

Teen Movie Friday, October 21st, 2:00 p.m. Free popcorn. 

 

Did you know you can renew your books online? Go to www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign up 

for your online library account today. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.   

Mondays –  

 3 Breakfast & Bingo for a BUCK, 10:30 a.m.  

 10 CLOSED. 

 17 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m.  

  Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

 31 Halloween Breakfast & Bingo – prizes if you are dressed up.  

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m. 

 11 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

5 Singers Becky & Dean. 

12 Annual Health Fair & Flu Shots Clinic, 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

19 Pianist Diane Hardy. 

26 Halloween Party. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

 13 Wacky Witch Party for women, 11:30 a.m. $5, please call to reserve your spot. 

20 Sweet Peas Club, 10:30 a.m.  

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.  

Saturdays – 

 15 ‘Let’s Murder Marsha’ at the Heritage Theater.  Call now for tickets. 

  Other Important Dates: 

- October 7th 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. & October 8th 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.: “Fall Craft Fair”  

Museum News – ATTENTION ALL ARTISTS! Applications for the museum’s second annual Elite 

Hall Art & Quilt Show are due October 22nd by 3:00 p.m. The event will be held November 4th 

and 5th and the theme this year is “Remember When…”  Visit the museum or our website to 

get this year’s prospectus and entry form.  

This month’s Back in Time children’s activity will be October 25th, 26th, and 27th from 1:00 - 1:30 

p.m. each day. Join us for our annual “Trick-Or-Treating” around the museum. Sign-up is 

http://www.shopridleys.com/
http://www.hyrumlibrary.com/


required for this activity to ensure we have enough treats. Please note that since the library is 

changing their story time schedule, we have moved our activities an hour earlier to 1:00 p.m.  

The museum will be closed the entire week of October 10th so museum staff may attend the 

annual Utah Museums Association Conference. We apologize for this inconvenience.  

Elite Hall Restoration Committee – Looking for something fun and unique to do? The USU 

Swing Club hosts bi-monthly dances on the first and third Saturdays at the Elite Hall and you 

are invited! This month the dance on Saturday, October 1st will begin at 8:00 p.m. and cost 

$6.00 per person. Dance lessons are offered at 7:00 p.m. and cost only $2.00. On Saturday 

October 15th, come and dance to live music for $8.00 starting at 8:00 p.m. or lessons and 

dancing starting at 7:00 p.m. for $10.00. Light refreshments will be served. If you’ve never 

experienced the Elite Hall’s spring-floor or it’s just been a long time, it’s worth the effort to come 

out. Plus, all proceeds support the Elite Hall restoration.  

Hyrum City Youth Council – The Hyrum City Youth Council is now accepting applications 

to be on the 2017 Youth Council.  Youth must be in 9th-11th grade (or age equivalent if home 

schooled) to apply.  Applications are electronically submitted and can be found by going to 

www.hyrumcity.com, clicking the Government drop down tap and selecting Youth Council.  

After being redirected to the YC site, select the YC application tab.  The direct link to the Youth 

Council site is: https://sites.google.com/site/hyrumcityyc/home. There is an application for 

returning YC members that want to be considered for a leadership position as well.  All 

applications are due November 1st.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact any of our 

Youth Council Advisors at hyrumyouthcouncil@gmail.com  We look forward to working with 

the wonderful youth of our city next year. 

Bart Baird, Elise Haslam, Josh Myers, Marci Bingham, Lori Anderson and Stephanie Miller 

(Hyrum City Youth Council Advisors) 

Cache County Fair Community Booth – Many people have said that seeing the 

Community Booths is their favorite part of the County Fair.  Designing and assembling each 

booth requires many hours of preparation well in advance of building the booth.  Setup at the 

fair must be completed between Saturday and the Wednesday before the fair starts.  

Unfortunately, the number of communities participating in the community booths has 

declined in recent years.  Community leaders say they cannot get people to volunteer to 

design and setup the booth as the most 

common reason why they don’t participate. 

Hyrum is fortunate to have a long tradition of 

continually hosting a booth with many 

citizens participating this year. A special 

thanks to the following: Craig, Ellen, Travis, 

Kaylee and Megan Rasmussen, Angie, 

Teean, and Jazmine Drollinger, Bob, Elise, 

Melanie, and Emma Berry, Sydney, Leah, 

Rosie and Eliza Munsters, Venessa Pixton, 

Megan Wheeler, Steven Brown, Skip and 

Stephanie George, and Trevor Freston who 

prepared many of the quilt blocks 

surrounding the booth prior to his passing. 

Please contact Craig Rasmussen at 245-7772 

if you are interested in helping next year. 
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